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JOSEPH’S GREEN GROUP 

           1   No . of volunteers/members registered if available  

                   No. Student Volunteers   :  150   

     2   Vision  of JGG: 

     The Environment Club called “JOSEPH’S GREEN GROUP” was established on 12th ,December 2013. 

With the aim of  LITTLE STEPS TO SAVE BIG WORLD. The Environment Club “Joseph’s Green 

Group”at St. Joseph’s Degree & PG College was started at the behest of our Principal, Rev. Fr. Vincent 

Arokiadas by coordinators . The increasing human foot  print on Earth poses great environmental 

challenges that continue to grow over time. An unprecedented effort is required to alleviate the 

adverse effects that human activities have on the ecosystem, effects that in turn alter how we 

interact with the Earth and with each other. Inclusion of all approaches to problem -solving will be 

necessary to effect a meaningful change.Joseph’s Green Group addresses this global need as an 

unparalleled hub of environmental issues, innovation, and education. Its unique strength is the zeal 

with which this group has emerged to reduce the carbon footprints of Josephites 

JGG   :   vision is to create awareness among   young students and public about 

various environment related problems and conservation of the nature and 

natural resources in the surrounding area and   how to live Eco-friendly. 

    Objective  of    JGG 

❖ To   Encourage  students to keep environment clean. 

❖ To   sensitize  the students to minimize the use of polluting product. 

❖  To Educate students to create awareness amongst public. 

❖ To motivate students to work in an environment friendly manner which includes , paper 

bag,  , save electricity. 

❖ To make students   understand the importance of environment and its problem areas 

 

❖ To take necessary steps to protect the environment 

- 
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3   Programmes organised/conducted in the college ( with collaboration if any details)- 

format enclose 

Department:            UG/PG                                                 

     ACADEMIC YEAR   2011-12  

S.N
O 

Name 
of the 
course 

Date 

Program
me Title 

Details of Programme 
(Resource Persons & 
purpose/objectives) 
 

Level(Dept./U
niversity/Insti
tutional/state
/Regional/Nat
ional 
/International 
with  name)  

No. of  
Participants 

1 

 
B.COM  

 
 
25th to 
31st 
Decemb
er 2011 

Clean & 
Green’ 
program
me (Field 
survey 
Camp at 
Chengich
erala, 
Uppal 
Ranga, 
Reddy 
District ) 

Resource Persons 
Event coordinator  
St. Josephs Degree & PG 
College 
Objectives:  
To create awareness 
among village people  
to keep their 
surroundings green 
and clean 
To promote  Greener, 
Safer  and Healthier 
environment  and  
contribute in saving 
our environment 

Institutional 
30 students + 2 
faculty  

 ACADEMIC YEAR   2012-13  

S.Ns
O 

Name 
of the 
course 

Date 

Program
me Title 

Details of Programme 
(Resource Persons & 
purpose/objectives) 
 

Level(Dept./U
niversity/Insti
tutional/state
/Regional/Nat
ional 
/International 
with  name)  

No. of  
Participants 

1  

 

 B.COM 

BA  

 

 

11th , 

Octobe

r 2012 

 

 

 

Biodiver

sity Day 

Resource Persons : 

Principal Rev .Fr. Dr. 

V.K .Swamy Rev 

Fr.Gowa Shouri  

Objectives : 

 Tio  create  a 

 

 

 

Institutional 

level 

    

  100 students 

+ 8 faculty  
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 awareness of 

biodiversity issues 

among the students   

To generate awareness 

on biodiversity issues 

and help 

studentsunderstand the 

importance of water 

and biodiversity for 

sustainable 

development, S  

ACADEMIC YEAR   2013-14  

S.NO 

Name 
of the 
cours
e 

Date 

Program
me Title 

Details of Programme 
(Resource Persons & 
purpose/objectives) 
 

Level(Dept./U

niversity/Insti

tutional/state

/Regional/Nat

ional 

/International 

with  name)  

No. of  

Participants 

1  
B.CO
M 
BA  
BBA  

 
 
 
 12th ,   
Decemb
er 2012  
.                     

 
 
Inaugura
tions of  
The 
Environ
ment 
Club      
JGG  

Resource Persons: 
Principal, Rev. Father 
Vincent Arokiadas 
Cordinator  : 
Objectives 
To Sensitizing our 
young students to 
environment related 
issues 
To  motivate the 
students to keep their 
surroundings green 
and clean  

 

 

Institutional 

level  

 

 120  students + 

Faculty 

coordinators  

2 B.CO
M 
BA  
BBA 

12th ,   
Decemb
er ,  
2012  .                     

.    
Worksho
p on 
‘Best Out 
of Waste’ 
               

. Resource Persons:  
Dr.Deepika  Gardner, 
Head Department of 
English, Coordinator of 
JGG 
Objectives 
To develop the ability 
to think and organize 
the thinking to create 
something useful. 

Institutional 

level 

           100 

students  
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To indulge the students 
into a extracurricular 
activity with exclusive 
tool i.e. waste material. 

3 B.CO

M 

BA  

BBA 

1March 

2014 

Joseph’s 

Green  

Day   

Resource Persons:  

Dr.Deepika  Gardner, 

Head Department of 

English, Coordinator of 

JGG 

Objectives 

To create awareness 

about   environment. 

 

Institutional 

level 

 

        200 students 

+  8 faculty 

Coordinators   

 

  ACADEMIC YEAR   2014-15 

S.NO 

Name of 
the 
course 

Date 

Program
me Title 

Details of Programme 
(Resource Persons & 
purpose/objectives) 
 

Level(Dept./U

niversity/Insti

tutional/state

/Regional/Nat

ional 

/International 

with  name)  

No. of  

Participants 

1  B.COM 
BA  
BBA  

29th    
NOVE
MBER 
2014.                     

SWACCH 
BHARAT 
CAMPAI
GN” 

Resource Persons: 
EVENT 
COORDINATORS  : Dr. 
Deepika Gardner 
Associate Professor and 
Head of the 
Department English  
St. Joseph's Degree & 
PG College 
objectives 
To create awareness in 
students cleaning 
should not be the 
responsibility of the 
karamcharis or 
workers alone. All 
citizens are equally 
responsible for keeping 

 

 

Institutional 

level 

 

       100  students 

+ 8 faculty 

coordinators  
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clean.  
To spread among the 
students   the concept 
of “Cleanliness is next to 
Godliness”. 
 

 

2 

 

BBA 

MBA 

 

17h ., 

MARC

H  

2015 

 

Paper 

presenta

tion on 

GREEN  

MARKET

ING 

 

Resource Persons  

EVENT 
COORDINATORS   
JUDGE   : Mr.Manoj 
FACULTY  
Mrs Sangeeta Thakur ` 
JGG    co-ordinator  
 

Objectives 

➢ To   awareness 

among students 

about Eliminate the 

concept of waste 

➢ To make students  

to understand how 

Green Marketing 

concept encourages 

production of pure 

products by pure 

technology, 

conservation of 

energy, 

preservation of 

environment, 

minimum use of 

natural resources,  

 

Institutional 

level 

 

       30 students  

3 BBA 

MBA 

17h ., 

MARC

H  

2015 

ESSAY 

WRITING 

COMPETI

TON 

 

EVENT COORDINATORS   
JUDGE   : Mr.Manoj 
FACULTY  
Mrs Sangeeta Thakur ` 
JGG    co-ordinator  
Topics : 

1- 1 Energy 

conservation  2-

Renewable energy   

Institutional 

level 

          25 student 
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2-  3-Climate change   

3- 4-Dangers of Global 

Warming 

Objectives 

➢ To make students   

understand the 

importance of 

environment and its 

problem areas 

4 MBA 
B.COM 
BBA 

24th 
Feb’ 
2014 

 
 
Green 
Audit  

Resource Persons 
External experts Dr. 
S.D. Shikhamany, 
Former Founder, Vice-
Chancellor, AP 
Horticulture University, 
Mr. Vithal, Retd. Joint 
Director Horticulture 
and chief Horticulturist 
GHMC, Hyderabad, 
along with the JGG 
Coordinator Dr. 
Deepika 
Objectives :  
To introduce students 
to real concerns of 
environment and its 
sustainability using the 
college  Campus as a 
study site  
To analyze the pattern 
and extent of resource 
use on the Campus  
 To establish a baseline 
data to assess future 
sustainability plans  
 To make the College a 
more environmentally 
sustainable institution 
of higher learning  
 

Institutional 
level 

  30 students + 
faculty 
Coordinators  
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ACADEMIC YEAR   2015-16 

S.NO 

Name of 

the 

course 

Date 

Programme 

Title 

Details of 

Programme 

(Resource 

Persons & 

purpose/objecti

ves) 

 

Level(Dept./U

niversity/Insti

tutional/state

/Regional/Nat

ional 

/International 

with  name)  

No. of  

Participa

nts 

1  B.COM 

BA  

BBA  

 

 

 

 

4th  JULY , 

2015   .                     

FREE  

POLLUTION 

CHECK UP 

CAMPAIGN” 

Resource 

Persons from  

CASTROL  INDIA  

LTD 

objectives 

➢ To promote  

Greener, Safer  

and Healthier 

environment  

and  

contribute in 

saving our 

environment 

by 

maintaining in 

–use- vehicles  

&  also   

➢ To  spread 

awareness 

about the 

environmental 

damage and 

take small  

steps against 

it. 

Institutional 

level 

 

 

180    

(student

+faculty) 

2 MBA  

B.COM 

8th   March   

2016 

Guest        

Guest     Lecture   

Environmental 

Resource 

Persons from  

Dr. K. 

Institutional 

level 

  70 

students  
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BA  

BBA 

 Awareness” 

 

Purushotham 
Reddy, M.A., 
M.Phil., PhD 

Renowned 
Environmentalist 
of India and 
South Asia &  
Justice Kuldeep 
Sing National 
Awardee   for 
Championing for 
Environmental 
cause 
 

 

ACADEMIC YEAR   2016-17 

SL.N
O  

DATE  EVENT  RESOURCE PERSON  VENEUE  

1 14th , JULY 
2016 

FREE   POLLUTION   check  
 up campaign 

Mr. T.  Raghunath, ,  JOINT  
COMMISSIONER  , RTA   
Hyderabad 

ST.JOSEPH’S 
DEGREE & PG 
COLLEGE 
 

2 14th , JULY, 
2016 

Guest lecture   on 
 “ENVIRONMENTAL   POLLUTION  
AWARENESS  AND ITS CONTROL  
” 
 

Mr. T.  Raghunath, ,  JOINT  
COMMISSIONER  , RTA   
Hyderabad 

ST.JOSEPH’S 
DEGREE & PG 
COLLEGE 
 

3 14   
DECMBER,20
16  

RALLY  : NATIONAL ENERGY 
CONSERVATION DAY 

Sri. Hanumanth Kumar 
Executive Engineer. 
Telangana New &   
Renewable Energy 
Development Corporation 
Ltd. 

FROM  . 
ST.JOSEPH’S 
DEGREE & PG 
COLLEGE  
MAIN  
CAMPUS -- 
 

4 22nd,   APRIL   
2017 
 

GUEST   LECTURE   ON 
 
“Awareness about the importance 
of saving earth “. 
TO MARK 
    WORLD EARTH DAY -  APRIL 
22nd  2017 ---”CARING  MOTHER 
EARTH “ 
 

Dr. Harish Gupta 
                                           
UGC-Assistant Professor 
                                              
Department of Applied 
Geochemistry, 
                                              
Osmania University, 
Hyderabad 
 

FROM  . 
ST.JOSEPH’S 
DEGREE & PG 
COLLEGE   
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1  Programmes attended – 

             
SL.NO  

DATE  STUDENT  EVENT  VENEUE  

1  25th 

January 

2017.  
 

Mohammed 

Mustajeeb 

Vaibhav Jain 

Mukesh Choudhary 

Sana, Zohair and 

Vamshi Yadav, C 

Rahul and DJ Rahul 

of BBA IT(II)  

 
 

AVANI- The Nature Fest 

 

Avani was an Inter 

Collegiate Fest, conducted 

on the theme of Nature and 

Sustainability by the Prakriti 

Club of St. Francis College 

for Women, Hyderabad, at 

their own college campus on 

25 January 

St. Francis College 

for Women, 

Begumpet, 

Hyderabad.  
 

The 1st Prize was bagged by Mohammed Mustajeeb, Vaibhav Jain and Mukesh 

Choudhary 

of BBA IT (II) and also, Sana, Zohair and Akshintha of BBA (I).   

The 2nd Prize in NBLC was awarded to Vamshi Yadav, C Rahul and DJ Rahul of BBA 

IT(II)  

2 Best practices 

❖ Energy Conservation: Implementing energy saving techniques is ensured that the lights and 

fans are switched off by floor peons and staff after completion of the last lecture of the day. 

Classrooms are made with sufficient cross ventilation and light so that the use of electricity 

can be minimized. 

❖ Plantation Various trees are planted and maintained to keep the campus green. 

❖ Flower pots were set up in the corridors to beautify the campus and also to promote  “GO 

GREEN” 

❖ E-Waste management Non-working computers, monitors and printers are discarded and 

scrapped on a systematic basis. 

❖ On regular basis Free Vehicle Pollution check up for students and faculty was done. 

❖ The environmental science  subject  included  in  the  Curriculum  for students  to  provide 

basic knowledge about the environment and its allied problems. Keeping campus clean and 

green.   

❖ Making the awareness about environment related issues and their possible solutions 

amongst• students by organizing  Guest Lecture  
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❖ Motivating  the students for their active participation in environment awareness and 

conservation 

❖ Awareness about environment issues through Poster competitions, Quiz, Plays and Movies 

❖ Action based activities like tree plantation, cleanliness drives both within and outside the 
college campus. 

❖ Conservation of water by minimizing the use of water. 

3 Future plans 

❖ Establish collaborative arrangements with NGOs for implementing environmental projects 
within the college campus. 

❖ Organise regularly seminars, film shows, workshops, awareness drives within and around 
the college relating to environmental issues and concerns 

❖ Organise an Environment Festival, to sensitize the students towards their role in tackling 

global environmental challenges at grass root level. events that included photography, 

video-making, logo-designing, poetry writing and collage making.  

❖ Set up a stall of eco-friendly products. 

❖ Organise Campaigns/Rally  in different  schools and colleges   

• Anti –Fire Crackers  
• Play Holi with safe colors campaign. 
• Say No to Plastic bags 
• Zero Garbage concept in schools 
• Water Conservation and Energy Conservation 
• Zero Garbage concept in schools 
• Water Conservation and Energy Conservation 

 
  7    Paragraph on how after autonomy there is a change in the activities conducted. 

The entire campus remains clean as it is till all the students leave the college .  Each and every 

student started realizing the importance of maintaining cleanliness. . Gardens are maintained with 

utmost care. Beautification of corridor is done with flower pots.  All the classroom cleanliness 

showed a lot of improvement compared to earlier situations.  Large sized dustbins are provided in 

various places in ground and corridor to help the students to dispose the waste effectively  and 

campus adopted  concrete energy saving strategies  and also created  awareness among students and staff about 

its critical significance 

                  

                JGG   :  JOSEPH  GREEN GROUP’S  DATAIL REPORTS   

                                          JOSEPH’S GREEN GROUP 
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          ACADEMIC YEAR   2012-13  

  DATE           :  11th ,   October 2012  .                                                     

  EVENT        :   Biodiversity Day     

 VENUE         :  St. Joseph’s Degree and P.G College   

 
                        Biodiversity Day was celebrated at St. Joseph’s Degree and P.G College on 

11th ,  October 2012  in order to generate awareness among the youth. Principal Rev .Fr. Dr. V.K 

.Swamy envisioned a green and a peaceful  St.Joseph’s for green and peaceful earth.   

  Rev Fr.Gowa Shouri addressed the students on the need to conserve the natural resources. Megha 

II B.A gave small tips to conserve biodiversity and Dileep I B.A spoke on International  Girl Child 

Day  . Dr. Deepak Gardner HOD English spoke about conservation of natural resources and 

apprised the students that 11 October 2012 has been declared by UN as the International Girl 

Child Day. A  Song on Biodiversity was composed and set to music by the College Choir Anno 

Domini headed   by   Michael of B.Com III Year. It was beautifully rendered by the choir. Various 

competitions like Rangoli, Posters, writing Articles ,and Poems on biodiversity were conducted for 

the students. ❝ 

Language is  the  road  map  of  a culture. It tells you where its people 

Come from  and   where  they  are  going.  ❞ 

ACADEMIC YEAR    2013-14  

                   DATE         :   12th ,   December ,  2012  .                     

                  EVENT     :  Inaugurations of  The Environment Club       

   VENUE   :  St. Joseph’s Degree and P.G College   
 
       The Environment Club called “JOSEPH’S GREEN GROUP” was established on 12th ,December 

2013. It’s Objective: LITTLE STEPS TO SAVE BIG WORLD. The Environment Club “Joseph’s Green 

Group”at St. Joseph’s Degree & PG College was started at the behest of our Principal, Rev. Father 

Vincent Arokiadas by Dr. Deepika Rupert Gardner, Coordinator JGG, Ms. Sherlin Smile, Ms. 

Bhuvana Immaculate, Ms. Esther Ratna and Student Coordinators -Mohit  Chawda BBA III, B. 

Harika BA II, DKV Aiswarya  B.Com I P. The increasing human foot  print on Earth poses great 

environmental challenges that continue to grow over time. An unprecedented effort is required to 
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alleviate the adverse effects that human activities have on the ecosystem, effects that in turn alter 

how we interact with the Earth and with each other. Inclusion of all approaches to problem -

solving will be necessary to effect a meaningful change. 

Joseph’s Green Group addresses this global need as an unparalleled hub of environmental issues, 

innovation, and education. Its unique strength is the zeal with which this group has emerged to 

reduce the carbon footprints of Josephites 
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 ACADEMIC YEAR    2013-14  

DATE         : 19th ,   December ,  2013 .                     

EVENT     :  Workshop on ‘Best Out of Waste’ 

VENUE   :   St. Joseph’s Degree and P.G College   

                       On 19th December 2013, a Workshop on ‘Best Out of   Waste’was organised by 

Joseph’s  Green Group. The program began by a prayer by Vice Principal Rev. Fr. Sagayaraja. 

Dr.Deepika  Gardner, Head Department of English, Coordinator of JGG welcomed the Vice  

Principals and the gathering of students from various departments i.e. Science, Mass   

Communication, BBA, and B.Com Professionals and Regulars. Rev. Fr. Sleeva Reddy  appreciated 

the efforts of JGG saying it was a concrete step in working for a clean, green  environment and 

assured his support for the Kitchen Garden Project.Student  Coordinators:   -Mohit BBA III, 

Aishwarya B.com IP and Haarika B.A II apprised the students about JGG -  its  vision, mission, logo 

and various activities to be conducted  through an effective Power Point Presentation. Later a 

workshop was conducted by B.Harika and Ayesha BA II Mass Communication, Meghna & Prasanna 

from B. Com I    Professional. The students were taught to make candle stand with old CDs, wallets 

from old magazine papers, waste paper baskets, pen stands & jewellery boxes with old 

newspapers. Zahra Ghani and Aashrita of BBA I took up the challenge for making Waste Paper 

baskets for all classes. 

 

          ACADEMIC YEAR    2013-14  

DATE         : 1st  ,March 2014 

EVENT     :  Green March   

VENUE   :   St. Joseph’s Degree and P.G College   

- 
                     “Environment Carnival”   .  The Environment Club called  “JOSEPH’S GREEN GROUP” 

was established on 11 December 2013.   1March 2014 was declared as the Joseph’s Green  Day  

and the  month is called the  Green March  .  Various competitions were conducted on the theme of 

“Save the Green Earth “. Students and staff were dressed in green and made a JGG formation and 

raised slogans to create awareness about   environment. The competitions held were: 
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 1   Best Out of Waste 

Pooja Agarwal ( B. Com II P)   :      I Prize 

2. Painting 

      Madhuri B. Com I A 

3. Poster preparation 

4. Collage 
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                  ACADEMIC YEAR    2013-14  

DATE         : 24 February 2014 

EVENT     : visit to  Horticulturist GHMC, Hyderabad   

                               VISIT of Former Joint Director & Horticulturist GHMC, Hyderabad  Mr . Vithal’s Visit  

–Former Joint Director & Horticulturist GHMC visited St. Joseph’s Degree and PG College on 24 

February 2014. He had a discussion with JGG  coordinator Dr. Deepika Gardner regarding 

improvement and maintenance of  green area. He also interacted with Ms. Esther Ratna, 

Administrator & B. Harika, Student Coordinator JGG. He gave many inputs regarding the green 

area, herbal garden & compost pit. 

        ACADEMIC YEAR    2014-15 

DATE         : 28th , NOVEMBER 2014 

EVENT     :  SWACCH BHARAT CAMPAIGN”   

VENUE   :   St. Joseph’s Degree and P.G College   

The Department of Business Management initiated the program at the behest of the Principal, Rev. 

Fr. Vincent Arokiadas on the 29th of November, 2014 under the banner of Joseph’s Green Group, 

the Environmental Club.  

In line with the ‘Swacch Bharat Mission’ started on  2nd October 2014 ,by our honorable Prime 

Minister, Narendra Modi, the Department has put a step forward in implementing the mission 

with a vision of a cleaner India.  

Students from BBA, who had enrolled their names, were chosen to take part of the activity. The 

students wore green outfits they were given tags of ‘Swacch Bharat’ and other slogans to create 

awareness regarding the activity. The students assembled in the main campus  ground were the 

Rev. Fr. Vincent Arokiadas, Principal formally gave a green signal to begin the program. He 

addressed the gathering and said that students must make it a habit to spread the concept of 

cleanliness within oneself and he hoped that this activity will promote the development of the 

society as a whole. He   stressed   that this was not a one day activity but students must make it a 

habit to clean and check that their classrooms and campus remained clean at all times. The team 

was then provided with rubber gloves, organic masks and waste bins. The area in front of the 

college and SherGate, Basheerbagh was swept and cleaned with zeal and an urge to fulfill the 
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mission. The waste was collected and dumped in the GHMC yard waste. The program ended on a 

good note as the Principal congratulated the team for their hard work. 

The objective of this programme was  

➢ To create awareness in students cleaning should not be the responsibility of the karamcharis or 

workers alone. All citizens are equally responsible for keeping clean.  

➢ To spread among the students   the concept of “Cleanliness is next to Godliness”. 

PHOTOGRAPHS  

                         

  REV. Fr. VINCENT AROKIADAS, PRINCIPAL, FORMALLY GIVING A GREEN SIGNAL TO BEGIN 

THE PROGRAM  
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BBA STUDENTS ARE CLEANING & COLLECTING WASTE IN DUSTBINS & DUMPING IN 

THE GHMC YARD WASTE 

 

                  ACADEMIC YEAR    2014-15 

                   DATE         :   12th ,   December ,  2012  .                     

                  EVENT     :  JOSEP’S    GREEN  CLUB’S  COMPETITIONS        

   VENUE   :  St. Joseph’s Degree and P.G College  Extended  Campus    
 

                   The Environment  Club “ JOSEPH’S GO GREEN  GROUP”  had conducted  competitions  for  

MBA,BBA,M.COM   students  on  17.3.2015 . It was organized  by JGG   Convener  Dr. Deepika 
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Gardner  and   Mrs . Sangeeta Thakur .  The objective of this competitions   were to   create  

Environmental  awareness  and spread  among the students  the   concept of   GO GREEN .  

          
Date 

         Title    Time No. of 
Participants 

Judge s            
Venue 

 
17h  
March  
2015  

 
PPT   presentation on 
GREEN  MARKETING 
 

 
2PM -
4PM  

   
7 teams  
 
(14 students 
) 

Mr.Manoj 
FACULTY  
 
Mrs Sangeeta 
Thakur ` 
JGG    co-
ordinator  
 

 
 
Extende
d 
Campus 

 
17th  
March  
2015  

 ESSAY WRITING 
COMPETITON 

2PM -
3PM 

 11 students  Evaluation by  
Dr. Deepika 
Gardner 
HOD ENGLISH 
DEPARTMENT  
JGG   Convener 
 

 
  
Extende
d 
Campus 

 a) Rules for PPT- 2 in a Team- 15 minutes presentation on any Company using Green Marketing or 

environmental-friendly techniques. 

b) Rules for Essay writing- 1 hour-     800-1000 words 

Topics 

4- Energy conservation  2-Renewable energy   

5-  3-Climate change  4-Dangers of Global Warming 

WINNER ‘S LIST  

SL.NO  NAME  CLASS PRIZE 
    

  PRESNTATION  ON GREEN MARKETING  
1 
2 

EK ROOP SINGH 
SANTOSHI RAMYA 

 

BBA  I  B 
BBA  I B  

MEMENTO  
+CERTIFICATE  

3 
4 

NEHA  
TEJESHWINI 

M.COM   II 
M.COM   II 

MEMENTO  
+CERTIFICATE  

    
EASSY    

1 RAGINI  MBA  1  MEMENTO  
+CERTIFICATE 
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PHOTOS 
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                    MBA    I YEAR   STUDENTS  PRSENTING  ON  GREEN   MARKETING  
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MBA    I YEAR   STUDENTS   PARTICIPATION   IN EASSY    WRITING  COMPETITION  
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                  ACADEMIC YEAR    2014-15 

                   DATE         :   12th ,   December ,  2012  .                     

                  EVENT     :    Green  Audit  

             VEN UE   :  St. Joseph’s Degree and P.G College  main Campus    

The Green Audit was done by a team of external experts Dr. S.D. Shikhamany, Former Founder, 

Vice-Chancellor, AP Horticulture University, Mr. Vithal, Retd. Joint Director Horticulture and chief 

Horticulturist GHMC, Hyderabad, along with the JGG Coordinator Dr. Deepika Rupert Gardner and 

student coordinators on 24th Feb’ 2014. As per the team’s recommendations the following 

activities were undertaken.   

Improvement of existing Green area•   

Planting of Herbal Garden•   

E-Waste is taken care of•   

Flower pots were set up in the corridors to beautify the campus and also to promote 

• Amongst students a sense of appreciation for nature  Rain water harvesting is done•  

Free Vehicle Pollution check up for students and faculty was done• 

 

                  ACADEMIC YEAR    2015-16 

                   DATE         :       4th  JULY 2015 

                  EVENT        :      FREE  POLLUTION CHECK UP CAMPAIGN 

   VENUE        :  St. Joseph’s Degree and P.G College  Extended  Campus    
           

  

                                                                                  REPORT   ON  

                                                FREE  POLLUTION CHECK UP CAMPAIGN 

 

                                    The   JOSEPH’S  GREEN  GROUP  (JGG)  of   St. Joseph ‘s college in  collaboration  

with CASTROL  INDIA  LTD, organized on 4th  July  2015   a day  long       “FREE  POLLUTION 

CHECK UP  “ campaign ,this initiative was taken on the  occasion of “World Environment Day “  

to promote  Greener, Safer  and Healthier environment  and  contribute in saving our environment 

by maintaining in –use- vehicles  &  also  to  spread awareness about the environmental damage 
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and take small  steps against it. The  students assembled  in the main campus  ground in front of  

the canteen  near  FREE POLLUTION  CHECK UP  VEHICLE  where  Rev.Fr.Vincent Arokiadas, 

Principal  formally gave a green signal to begin  the   check up  campaign program and said that  

students must aware about the importance of safe vehicles and clean environment. Students class 

wise from main campus  and extended campus  ,teaching staff  and non teaching staff  actively  

passed their vehicles for pollution check up &  they  received a Computerized Pollution Under 

(PUC) certificate from FREE  POLLUTION CHECK UP team & total number of vehicles  passed for 

check up were 180  i.e  174  two wheelers  &  6  four wheelers . The campaign concluded with Mrs. 

Sangeeta, Faculty Convenor  (JGG) proposing thanks, & encouraging the students to do their part 

in contributing to the Healthier environment  , as the youth are the future of a better India.      

FREE  POLLUTION CHECK UP  CAMPAIGN   PHOTOS    2015-2016  

 

  

Rev.Fr.VINCENT AROKIADAS, PRINIPAL ,FORMALLY GIVING A GREEN SIGNAL TO BEGIN THE 

PROGRAM 
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   STUDENTS ARE PASSING THEIR VEHICLES FOR  FREE POLLUTION CHECK UP  

                   ACADEMIC YEAR    2015-16 

                    DATE         :       8th   March  2016 

                  EVENT        :    GUEST LECTURE ON     “ Environmental Awareness” 

   VENUE        :  St. Joseph’s Degree and P.G College  Extended  Campus    
           

                                                                          
GUEST LECTURE ON     “ Environmental Awareness” 

 
RESOURCE PERSON   :    Dr. K. Purushotham Reddy, M.A., M.Phil., PhD 

Renowned Environmentalist of India and South Asia &  Justice Kuldeep Sing National Awardee   
for Championing for Environmental cause 
 

PARTICIPANTS            :  UG & PG students 

 VENUE                             : Seminar Hall, Extended Campus 

 Time                                : 10am- 12pm 
 
 Objectives 

4 To  raise  awareness and understanding of environmental  issues among young  students  
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5 To instill a sense of responsibility  for the environment  and personal commitment  to 

protect  and preserve the environment  

6 To educate and cultivate an appreciation and interest in the environment   

                 Joseph’s Go Green (JGG)  club of   St.Joseph’s   Degree & PG  College in association with   

Council for Green Revolution Hyderabad (CGR)  organized a guest lecture on the topic  

“Environmental Awareness” on 8th  March 2016. Rev.Fr.Vincent Arokiadas, Principal ,  

St.Joseph’s   Degree & PG  College welcomed the guest speaker and highlighted the objectives of  

Joseph’s Go Green  club and  underlined the importance of saving the environment.  He  advised 

students to plant saplings at their homes and public places to make the environment green. He 

urged the students to maintain the campus clean and to create a pollution free environment to 

maintain the quality of life. 

 C. Umamaheswar Reddy, Environmental Specialist , Council For Green Revolution,  

Hyderabad  Introduced  the guest speaker.  Dr. K. Purushotham Reddy  discussed the factors  

influencing environmental degradation .He gave an elaborative overview of the factors  leading to 

climate change , global warming and other such  environmental issues and emphasized  on the  

current issues related to the environment like causes of pollution, effect of environmental 

pollution on human health and life and possible solutions for these problems. He briefed about the 

role of World Commission on Environment and Development (WCED). He  highlighted on  

importance and effects of  Ozone layer.It's only when the students understand the importance of 

environment at a young age they will be more responsible towards the environment when they 

grow up," said  speaker. 

 
 At the end of lecture, few minutes were spent on Question and Answer session. Vote of thanks 

was  proposed  by Mr  Bhaskar  . Assistant Professor  Department of  Commerce  The lecture has 

proven to be very inspiring and informative for the students. 
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Rev.Fr.Vincent Arokiadas, Principal ,  St.Joseph’s   Degree & PG  College  addressing the  

students  
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Dr. K. Purushotham Reddy,   M.A., M.Phil., PhD     Resource Person   Delivering Lecture on  
“Environmental Awareness” 
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Mr . Bhaskar  , Faculty Department   of  commerce felicitating  Guest speaker   
 

 
Siddarth  student of  BBA  III  and Dayasagar  student of MBA   II   Interacting with Guest 

speaker  
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                  ACADEMIC YEAR    2016-17 

                  DATE         :   14th , July 2016 

                  EVENT        :    FREE   POLLUTION   CHECK   UP CAMPAIGN 

   VENUE        :  St. Joseph’s Degree and P.G College  Extended  Campus  
                                    
                      REPORT   ON   FREE   POLLUTION   CHECK   UP CAMPAIGN  
 
Joseph’s Green Group  (JGG) of  St. Joseph’s Degree  & PG College  in association with Road 

Transport Authority (RTA)  ,Hyderabad   organized  a  free pollution check up campaign on 14th , 

July 2016 in  main campus to educate vehicle owners on the importance of pollution control and 

to promote   greener, safer  and healthier environment  and  contribute in saving our environment 

by  maintaining   in –use- vehicles  &  also  to  spread awareness about the environmental damage 

and take small  steps against it. The students and   faculty  were actively involved.  The event   was 

inaugurated by  the resource  person  Mr. T.  Raghunath, ,  JOINT  COMMISSIONER  , RTA   

Hyderabad,   Director   

 Prof. P. L. Vishweshwar Rao ,   at 11.30am , along with   JGG Convener , Mrs.Sangeeta thakur   

and  faculty co-ordinators    Mr.Gowtham, Ms.Rafia Begum  , Mrs.Laxmi  madhuri,   Mrs.Ragina and  

Mrs  Aarthi .  Speaking on the occasion, the resource person stressed the need for everyone to 

respect the environment and  pollution control and to upkeep it for the next generations to come . 

He  wished the program all the success and said that it is a very good initiative undertaken by JGG 

and formally gave a   green signal to begin the  pollution check up . Many  teaching staff , non  

teaching staff and students, who commute to college by their own two & four wheelers, got their 

vehicles checked. The event went on till 4:00 pm in the evening. A total of  140  vehicles, including 

138 two wheelers & 2 four wheelers were checked  and  received  a computerized Pollution Under  

Control (PUC) certificates. 
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MR.  T.  RAGHUNATH, ,  JOINT  COMMISSIONER  , RTA     HYDERABAD,    DIRECTOR  

 PROF. P. L. VISHWESHWAR RAO ,  JGG  FACULTY COORDINATORS  ,  MRS.SANGEETA  THAKUR   

, MR.GOWTHAM , MS.RAFIA BEGUM  , MR.S.LAXMI  MADHURI,   MRS.RAGINA AND  MRS. AARTHI . 
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            ACADEMIC YEAR    2016-17 

                  DATE         :   14th , July 2016 

                  EVENT        :    FREE   POLLUTION   CHECK   UP CAMPAIGN 

VENUE        :  St. Joseph’s Degree and P.G College  Extended  Campus 
 

REPORT   ON    GUEST LECTURE   ON 
 

“ENVIRONMENTAL   POLLUTION  AWARENESS  AND ITS CONTROL  ” 
 

Joseph’s Green Group  (JGG) of  St.Joseph’s Degree & PG College  in   association with Road Transport 
Authority (RTA)  ,Hyderabad  organized a Guest Lecture on 

 “ ENVIRONMENTAL  POLLUTION AWARENESS  AND ITS CONTROL “  on  14th , July  2016 , 

 Mr. T. Raghunath,  JOINT  COMMISSIONER  , RTA   Hyderabad  was the resource person. 

P.LVishweshwar Rao , Director   welcomed the Guest  speaker and students  and highlighted the 

impotence of  vehicle  pollution control  also spoke about the privilege of having  

Mr. T. Raghunath,  JOINT  COMMISSIONER   for the lecture. 

The objective of the lecture was to bring awareness among the students about the importance of  

vehicle  Pollution Control.  The  Resource person  presented the current issues related to the 

environment like causes of vehicle pollution, effect of environmental pollution on human health 

and life. He  highlighted the importance of environmental conservation and the ways that can be 

imparted in automobiles to reduce pollution and conserve the surrounding.  

                 He stressed on more plantation of trees  to save the environment. He stated that after 

plantation, proper care is needed otherwise main purpose of plantation gets wasted. He 

emphasized  on  pollution control  is a team work and everybody should come forward in this 

mission. He also suggested different ways to save the environment.  He enlightened    on objectives 

of   “Telanganaku Haritha Haram “  massive programme  which was launched  by Chief Minister 

K. Chandrasekhar Rao.  He even spoke about the ban on diesel cars and the odd even scheme used 

in Delhi to reduce the pollution levels. He focused  on  the effect of   four main components of 

pollution carbon mono-oxide, hydro carbons, nitrous oxide and carbon  di-oxide.  

At the end of lecture, few minutes were spent on Question and Answer session. The session was 

concluded with the presentation of Vote of thanks by P.LVishweshwar Rao , Director   

Feedback: Students felt that this session was very informative and useful. 
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PHOTO  GALLRY  
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GUEST LECTURE   MR. T. RAGHUNATH,   JOINT  COMMISSIONER  , RTA   HYDERABAD  
ADDRESSING THE STUDENTS ON   ENVIRONMENTAL POLLUTION AWARENESS AND ITS 
CONTROL 
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GUEST LECTURE   MR. T. RAGHUNATH,   JOINT  COMMISSIONER  , RTA   HYDERABAD  
ADDRESSING THE STUDENTS ON   ENVIRONMENTAL POLLUTION AWARENESS AND ITS 
CONTROL 
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 P.L.VISHWESHWAR RAO , DIRECTOR  FELICITATING  GUEST SPEAKER  , MR. T. RAGHUNATH,   
JOINT  COMMISSIONER  , RTA   HYDERABAD   

 
MR.  T.  RAGHUNATH, ,  JOINT  COMMISSIONER  , RTA     HYDERABAD, DIRECTOR  

 PROF. P. L. VISHWESHWAR RAO ,  JGG  FACULTY COORDINATORS  ,  MRS.SANGEETA  THAKUR   

, MR.GOWTHAM MS.RAFIA BEGUM  , MRS.LAXMI  MADHURI,   MRS.RAGINA AND  MRS  AARTHI . 
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JOSEPH’S GREEN GROUP   (JGG) 
 

DATE:   14th  December 2016   
 
EVENT   : NATIONAL ENERGY CONSERVATION DAY on 14th  December 2016   
 
 
Joseph’s Green Group   (JGG) of  St Joseph’s Degree  & PG  college  which was initiated   in 2012,has 

been working  towards sensitising  students and public about the importance of conserving  

energy and through various events . In line  with this commitment , on the occasion of  NATIONAL 

ENERGY CONSERVATION DAY on 14th  December 2016 ,  Joseph’s  Green Group   (JGG) in 

collaboration  with  Prakriti Environment Society (NGO) ,Telangana  organised  an awareness  

rally in Hyderabad  to  create social  awareness around  the necessity of energy  conservation.  

            The objective of the rally was to educate and   to spread awareness among the people about 

the importance of energy as well   as   urgent need for energy conservation. 

         On this occasion  Rev. Fr. Vincent Arokiadas, Principal,    St.Joseph’s Degree & PG   College 

,addressed   the gathering  and emphasised the importance of energy conservation in all walks of 

life and  He also   suggested to the youth that energy is very valuable and everyone should 

implement the energy conservation, which would helpful for the future generation. 

 Guest Speaker  Sri. Hanumanth Kumar Executive Engineer. Telangana New &   Renewable Energy 

Development Corporation Ltd. He said that environmentalism is directly linked with every 

individual and  we have to inculcate the habit of conserving the same and also highlighted  that 

industrialization has adversely affected the environment and this is the high time to change our 

habit and act accordingly.  Speaking on this initiative M.Jayasree   President,  Prakriti Environment 

Society  NGO  Telangana highlighted  the faculty and staff members towards the need and 

importance of Energy conservation she  also shared and suggested different ways to conserve 

energy.  

  The rally was flagged off by Rev. Fr. Vincent Arokiadas, Principal,    St.Joseph’s Degree & PG   

College   

 in the presence of  M.Jayasree   President,  Prakriti Environment Society  NGO  Telangana and  



[Type text] Page 39 
 

 Guest  Speaker  Sri. Hanumanth  Kumar Executive Engineer. Telangana New &   Renewable Energy 

Development Corporation Ltd.  Over 80 students from  MBA  I YEAR  I SEM  , BBA  ,B.COM,  BA  

wearing  white T-shirt & Caps and JGG coordinators  and Volunteers  from  Prakriti  Environment 

Society  NGO  Telangana , participated in the rally to spread the message on energy conservation. 

     In preparation for the event, the students worked together enthusiastically to create posters, 

banners, and placards with paintings depicting various ways to conserve the environment. The 

rally went through the area around residential complex with the students shouting various 

slogans and spreading the message on resource conservation and energy efficiency through 

their posters, placards, and handouts. 

             We would like to thank the students and   team  of  Prakriti01 Environment Society (NGO) , 
Telangana   for extending their whole-hearted support and making this rally such a grand success. 
 

PHOTO  GALLARY    :  
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Rev. Fr. Vincent Arokiadas, Principal,    St.Joseph’s Degree & PG   College,  flagging  off the 

rally, organised in commemoration of the National  Energy Conservation  day on 14th 

December ,2016  in  collaboration  with  Prakriti Environment Society (NGO) ,Telangana.   
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Rev. Fr. Vincent Arokiadas, Principal,    St.Joseph’s Degree & PG   College felicitating  

Sri. Hanumanth Kumar Executive Engineer. Telangana New &   Renewable Energy 

Development Corporation Ltd. and M.Jayasree   President,    Prakriti Environment Society  

 NGO  Telangana 
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STUDETNTS  PARTICIPATION IN ENERGU CONSERVATION RALLY  



[Type text] Page 43 
 

                

 

 

 



[Type text] Page 44 
 

         

 

            
REPORT   ON 

 
GUEST   LECTURE   ON 

 

“Awareness about the importance of saving earth “. 
TO MARK 

    WORLD EARTH DAY -  APRIL 22nd  2017 ---”CARING  MOTHER EARTH “ 

 
 DATE                                  :   22nd,   APRIL   2017 
   

RESOURCE PERSON   :                 Dr. Harish Gupta 

                                                            UGC-Assistant Professor 
                                                            Department of Applied Geochemistry, 
                                                            Osmania University, Hyderabad 
 
 PARTICIPANTS                 :  MBA   I YEAR   II SEMESTER   students 
 
 VENUE                                : Seminar Hall, Extended Campus 
   
 Time                                    : 10am- 11.45 pm 

 

    Objectives 

 

1 To create awareness about our precious “Mother Earth”.  

2 To make the next generation more sensitive towards the environment. 

3 To  raise  awareness and understanding of environmental  issues among young  students  

4 To instill a sense of responsibility  for the environment  and personal commitment  to protect  

and preserve the earth . 
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 Joseph’s Go Green (JGG)  Club of   St.Joseph’s   Degree & PG  College in association with           

Council for Green Revolution Hyderabad (CGR)  organized a guest lecture on the topic              

“Awareness about the importance of saving earth ” on 22nd ,April 2017. Earth Day as part of 

appreciation & affection for Mother Earth besides bringing awareness amongst student  about 

the serious problems that the planet Earth is facing due to various environmental hazards and 

making generation next environmental conscious from the very beginning. 

Prof. P.L Vishweshwar  Rao  Director,  St.Joseph’s   Degree & PG  College welcomed the guest 

speaker and highlighted the objectives of  Joseph’s Green Group(JGG)  and  underlined the 

importance of saving the environment.  He   urged young students to adopt small steps on regular basis to 

protect our earth for the future and also advised students to plant saplings at their homes and public 

places to make the environment green.  

  

Dr. Harish  Gupta  resource  person discussed the factors  influencing environmental degradation .He 

gave an elaborative overview of the factors  leading to climate change , global warming and other such  

environmental issues solutions for these problems.  He covered a broad array of topics including the 

geological processes that shaped the Earth, the climate system and the origin of and current 

trends in the diversity of life on Earth. A central theme throughout these topics is the assessment 

of how human activities affect and alter the global environment. 

He also spoke on the need of implementing ENVIRONMENT EDUCATION for ensuring 

sustainable development. He also provided interesting insights into the setting up the concept of 

celebrating Earth Day and the need for youth to come together and act for protecting ‘our 

common environment.’ 

 At the end of lecture, few minutes were spent on Question and Answer session. Vote of thanks was  

proposed  by Mrs  Sangeeta Thakur  Assistant Professor  Department of  Management Com The 

lecture has proven to be very inspiring and informative for the students. 

 

 

    

 

 GALLRY  
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Dr. Harish Gupta     UGC-Assistant Professor         Department of Applied Geochemistry,                         
Osmania University, Hyderabad    addressing  students on  WORLD EARTH DAY -  APRIL 

22nd  2017 ---”CARING  MOTHER EARTH “ 
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Dr. Harish Gupta     UGC-Assistant Professor         Department of Applied Geochemistry,                         
Osmania University, Hyderabad    addressing  students on  WORLD EARTH DAY -  APRIL 

22nd  2017 ---”CARING  MOTHER EARTH “ 
  

 

Nameof the Event: AVANI- The Nature Fest 

Held on: 25th January 2017.  

Conducted by: St. Francis College for Women, Begumpet, Hyderabad.  

 

ABOUT THE EVENT:  
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Avani was an Inter Collegiate Fest, conducted on the theme of Nature and Sustainability by the 

Prakriti Club of St. Francis College for Women, Hyderabad, at their own college campus on 25 

January.  

The fest witnessed the participation of several colleges from twin cities, in which our students, 

as a part of the Joseph’s Green Group, participated in all the events and represented our 

college.  

The fest boasted of events, of both formal and informal kind, viz., the Design For Sustainability, 

Nature Bucket List Challenge, Eco- Quiz, etc.  

Design for Sustainability (DFS) was a formal individual event, which was a type of seminar 

organised in collaboration with the Center for Sustainable Agriculture (CSA). The seminar was 

brought with the purpose of educating the participants about the concept of sustainable 

agriculture and permaculture and impact of urbanization on the ecosystem. Mohammed Imran 

of BBA IT (II) participated in the same and came up with an eco-friendly product concept: 

Toothbrush, made of Medium Density Fibre (MDF), instead of the regular, environment 

hazardous plastic. Also, the concept toothbrush boasted of replaceable bristle heads, which 

would significantly reduce the plastic waste produced.  

Our college students also participated in Nature Bucket list Challenge, which was a unique 

version of the informal event: Treasure Hunt. The challenge involved participation of three 

members as a team and had various activities like “Click a selfie with a plant”, pottery time, etc.  

Interestingly, our college students won all the prizes in Nature Bucket List Challenge too.  

The 1st Prize was bagged by Mohammed Mustajeeb, Vaibhav Jain and Mukesh Choudhary 

of BBA IT (II) and also, Sana, Zohair and Akshintha of BBA (I).  The 2nd Prize in NBLC was 

awarded to Vamshi Yadav, C Rahul and DJ Rahul of BBA IT(II)  

Our Jospehites were all smiles as they walked out of the event, winning accolades wherever they 

participated. About 25+ BBA and BBA (IT) students participated in Avani. The initiative was 

taken, to encourage students, by Joseph’s Green Group (JGG).  
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PHOTOS:  

 

 

BBA  STUDENTS PARTICIPATION IN   AVANI- The Nature Fest 

on: 25th January 2017. In St. Francis College for Women, Begumpet, Hyderabad.  
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AVANI  

 

 
BBA STUDENTS  WON PRIZES  
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